BAYSIDE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
1971
JUNIOR HIGH YOUTH GROUP

Starting with January 1971 we had an ecology program. We made
posters, got re-cycling information and cleaned up the church grounds.
the high point of this was going to Makemie Woods in March with the
main topic as pollution. The ecology program was done together with

the Senior High Youth Group.

Another project was "adopting" a child. This of course, was done
through the Christian Children's Fund for $12.00 a month. However,
we still haven't gotten the details (or the money) all worked out.

We had two car washes to raise money.

June was our last month, and to end the year we had a Pool Party

at the Murray's.

We scarted again in October with a party at the church for both
Junior High and Senior High Youth Groups. We had a Spaghetti Supper
to raise money for Makemie Woods and our foster child. We went on our
retreat in November with the theme as "communications". When we came
back we discussed and listened to "Jesus Christ, Superstar' with the
Senior Youth Group. After this we had our Christmas programs: Christ-

mas Carolling and can collecting (for needy families).

Susan Borchers, Secretary
Junior High Youth Group
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BAYSIDE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
1971
SENIORUHEGH YOUTH GROUP

In the spring we sponsored a drive against pollution and
encouraged other churches of the area to join us in sending petitions
to their representatives in Richmond, and to help prevent pollution
by following some simple guides we gave them that they could do at
home. We also had a supper to promote it and it was a success. Our
retreat to Makemie Woods was focused on the problem of pollution

and our part to control it.

This fall we went on another retreat with two other churches. We

learned about getting along with God and our fellow Christians.

This Christmas we collected cans of food for needy families.

Mr., & Mvs. James Hopewell, Advisors
Senior High Youth Pellowship

Susan Hopewell, Secretary
Senior High Youth Group




